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CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Tonight's meeting is a

subcohmittee meeting of the Somé;set County Panel{
represented today by,_on my.righty Df; Shepard Krech
from Talbot County, commiSsioﬁer at lérge, and on my
;eft)‘Russéll_Blake‘frpm\Wﬁicester Coﬁﬁty, and I'mA
William BoStian~from Wicoﬁico'Coﬁnty.A
| And tonight Wé aéé here as a baﬂél to
entertéin’discussions.about a:proposéd land use chaﬁge,
a program amendment by»the countyAcf.Somérset.' And,
Tom, would you iike'tO'maké some_preparatory.-;

MR. VENTRE% .Tﬁank»you,.BillL

ACHAIRMAN‘BOSTIAN:‘ -=- discussions of that? -

. MR. VENTRE: .The members-of the panei received
their'briefing‘packet on the pfoposed cﬁange'hefe,.a
request fér a map amendment and reclassification
submitted by the Somerset County Board of Commiésioners,
on thg»basis of a mistake in the §£igin§l élaésifidation
in mépping_when the Somerset prog;am'was being ffepared.

As required by fhe étatute, the héaring was

advertised. An advertisement was published on January
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17th, in the Salisbury Daily Times. Two weeks ago

tdaay, as a matter of fact. You have coﬁies Qf that
aaverfisement'in your.briefing packefs.

The bfiefing packef includes my éomments after
site visits and after examining the material that wgs
submittéq by Somgrset_County-Board.of Commissioneré, as
well as other supplémental daté, inclqding phétographé
which‘I thought may be helpfﬁl‘to the members of‘£he
panél.> The original prints are gvéilabie for your:uée.

" As my findings indicate, I see no barticular
problems o;}issues_with.the site itself regarding the
prbpoéed reclassification to LDA from its current ﬁCA.

Ron Adkins iS'here to sPeak on behalf of tbe
county tonight, sé we could begin as we usually do.
Although,,agaih, I want td'add_for thoss of us who --
those of you whé may not be familiar, the;e is a sign-up
sheet we would like to have all of you sign, whether or
not you intend to speak. And of course tﬁe'chairman
wi;i-recognize speakers. |

cﬁAIRMAN,BosTIANQ' But there is no need to
sign up,'iflyou don't wanﬁ to. |
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MR. VENTRE: Okay, Bill. Thank you. chan
answer furthe; questions after, if there ;re any.
CHAIRMAN BOSj;AN:‘ Ron, wquldAif be in order
for you to spéak tﬁen?
;.MR, ADKINS: Well, yes, I'm here tdnightAto

represent the Somerset County Government in regard'to

its proposal to amend’its‘dritical area map to reflect
,an,error in the original mapping designation of the

.parcel that has been indicated in your staff report.

Not to make it into a long process, what I

want to do officially first is to put into the record a

copy of the case file so that you would havé,'for your

own reference, information that the county used in order

to déterminé its positioh that it has taken. .So,-for
that métter, 1711 present to you a copy of the cage
file. |
' CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: 'Qkay.
(Whéreupon, the document was marked for
identification Cdunt&’s Ekhibit»No. 1 énd received in
evidence.)

MR. ADKINS: And what I’'d like to do is just

~
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to highlight.just a couple of things out of the finding
Qf.factslthat.you have_éttaqhed tolyour staff report,
what I feei are probabiy tﬁe most‘important issues in
testing whether ifAmet the criteria to change -- in
chefuwords, to meet the LDA designation or not.

The county éid receive a request back in June

of this past year to amend its map, based on an error.

Now we’ve pursued it with a hearing with our Planning

Commission and investigated fhe iséue‘and fié;déd
testimony and made a‘fihding favorable to the request.
And subéequently the Count? Commissiope;s held a pub;ic
hearing, fielded testimony, fevieWed information,'
including aerial photogréphy, and made a similar fihding
of fact ih favér.

And within that finding of fact, I would just
point out a few items that I believe to be important,
and that is the paréel itself is found oﬁ County Tax Mépr
19, Block 23, Parcei’109, and was designated, pursﬁant
to our critical‘area program, as a resource cénservation
area.” It is 7.35 acres in size.

After investigating the use of the property,
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'1nclud1ng investigations ‘of rax records, aerial -- tax
records as of April 28th, 1984, aerial photography as of:
March 1982, the county found fhat‘there were five
dwelling units present on the 7.35‘acres.

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: On the site?

Mﬁ. ADKINS: On the site. Which would-thereby
-qualify it to have a densify of 1.46 dwelling units per
acre. .Those dwallihg units took the form of a three-
unit apartment building and two mobile homea.

Apparently thelconsaltants for the couﬁty did
not distinguish the number of dwellings when it reviewed
the land use patterns at the tima and had designated
this area and an.adjoiping'property as a resouroe
conservation area, not picking up the density present on
‘the parcel in question.

| The property-is not a stand—alone;LDA, or
would not be. It does touch other property that is
designated limited development.

We believé; and in our'findings, that it does
meet the qualifications of COMAR 14.15.02;05 and .66, as

well as our mapping rule number two in our Somerset
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CountY-Critical Area Plan, to meet the test of being an

'LDA based upon its density, and thereby present to you

our position that; in.fact, we‘did'make an error in
mapping'this particular parcel a résourée conserQation
area, and i£ should be_é'limited development area.

As i_said, we have a host of ihformation in
the file, including a copy of the map of our
designation,.as it exists todqy, of our critical area,
inélﬁaing the tax records that indicate the paréélv

improvements. And I think it also has the findings of

‘the Planning Commission, as well as the County

;.C

Commissioners.

So, with that, I‘ll end the testimony and just
ask if you have any questions, and I'll try to énsWer
them. |

DR.‘KRECH; A question. I went over thié
whole property today for’about,45 minutes to anAhour,
and you say that it is 7.3 acres. I get the feeling‘
thére is considerably more than that: Ten acres, plﬁs
or miﬁus. Being a farmer, and sort of guessfimating the

acreages I've done over the years, I get the feeling'
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that it’s more, Ron, than ?;3 acres, number_one.

MR. ADKINS: Okayl To_anéwer your first
guestion, we only useﬁ the records that Qere in the tax -
assessment map that gave ué that figufe.

DR. KRECH: Right. |

MR. ADKINS: There is'énother pércel adjoining
it, owned'by_thé United States of America. I can’t tell
?ou anymore_ihan that. That might give you the feel
that it’s a largef parcel. |

'DR. KRECH: Yes.

MR. ADKINS: And like I said, you may have got
that feel simply because there is othériland Adjacént fq

it -- |

DR. KRECH: Well, maybe I got that feeling .
because.the Phragmites is so high. |

MR. ADKINS: Yes.

DR. KRECH: The other thing that worries me --

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: May I interrupt for a°

second?
I just would like to point out that on the --

for the record, there is a plat included in the packet
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of documents that we've gotten frqm Somerset County that

shows a -- what purports to be a plat, anyway, of the

area, and it has 7.315 acres there.

DR. KRECH: All right. I stand to be
corfected then.

The bther thing that bothers me --

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: I wasn’'t trying to correcﬁ
you. | |

DR. KRECH: -- Ron, is that this -- I consider’
this wasteland. It's absolutely wésteland. %s you
know, wasteland is one of our definitions of resourée‘
éonservation land; |

There is a.high degree of sand. So,

therefore, any disturbance to tﬁis land would, by

4ne¢essity, because of the amount of sand in this area,

by necessity would be tefribly hard to control the
siltation runoff. 1It’'s much harder to control siitation
runoff in an area like this than in your average upland
area, say. And this is the one. thing that really
worries me, that makes ﬁe feel that we should consider

the other side of the spectrum, and that is that it

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis

301 766-HUNT (4868)
HUNTREPORTING 00 950-DEPO




10 .

11
12

13

14

16
17
I8
19
20

21

15

10

should remain as a resource conservatibn area.
MR. ADKINS: Well, my response to yéu would be
that the use itself qualifies it to be an LDA, even

though I agree with you. It’s maiden land. 1It's a

‘spoil site. That’s why it has(the texture of soil that

it has. That's why it has the vegetation that you
referred to that it hés. I; was a tidal wetland at one
pdint.in time,.§ears,and years ago.

CHAiRMAN BOSTIAN: How long do-you think?

MR. ADKINS: Well, preceding the tax records

| that you have there. It's been several years. I can’'t

tell you the.exact date of the spoils. Mayse the
property owners could.

MR.fVENTRE: According to -- excuse me a
m;nute. According to our information, when I looked at
the state wetlaﬁds'overflights, as well as the Somerset
County Soil Survey, and it was mapped and identified as
a tidal marsh in 1966 at tﬁe déte of the soil sufvey.

MR. ADKINS: That's correct.

MR.AVENTRE: And theAearliest-photography

indicates that --.excuse.me. The photography shows, at
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:ieaSt by‘1985, as I ppinted out in my comments heére,
that it by then had aiready been filled.

I have had some'diffiéulty pinpbinting the
exact time and circumstances of when. Maybe Ron

could --

MR. ADKINS: I guess I can only add that by

1982 our photography indicates that the dwellingé were
there. 'The téx records may indicate the dwellings wére
thefe.even prior to that. |

But the point beingAis the reason that it is
and the condition that it’s in, soilwise, is because it
was a spoils site. And I agree that there méy be
extraordinary measures needed to be taken 'if it is toAbe
developed to contain --

DR. KRECH: Ron, if we can find these
extraordinary méasures --. to me there is a tremendous
amount of riék tb developing a piece of.land like this,
a high amounﬁ of risk from the standpoint. of
sedimentation flow.

'CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Well, that'’s the purview of

the Department of the Environment --

%f Court Reporting and Litigation Support

e

g Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis

301 766-HUNT (4868)
HUNTREPORTING - 809 950-DEPO




10
1
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19

20

21

12

DR; KRECH: I know-it:is. Of course it is.
. CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: -- and the vater --

DR. KRECH: If’s_the purview -- bu# I bring
this up to all bf you for ¢onsiderétion. I personally
think it should be coﬁsidered -- continue as resource
conservation is my feeling, because of this potential
danger.

MR. ADKINS: Again, my only answer is that the
sité, wé do believe, qualifies as an LDA, bésedAupon -—
_Dﬁ. KRECH; Oh, I agree.- I agree it

qualifies. ' | k

MR. ADKINS: -- the two statutes. And while
you certainly br;ng up é very real and practical‘issue,
it would be my opinion, as the represgntative of
SomerSef County here, that that issue would have to be
addressed at the point of the development phase --

DR  KRECH: I agree it‘s not up to me.

MR. ADKINS: -- and not aﬁ the point of this
hearing.

DR.‘KRECH: Yes.

MR. ADKINS: So, I just would leave it at -
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DR. KRECH: Okay.

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Tom, would you like to add

anything at this time?

MR. VENTRE: | No. I have nothing to add- to
Ronfs remarks. He pretty well co?ered comment and those
points that were‘made in the.commissioner’s-fiﬁdings of
fact,Athat is,'the County Commissiongf's findings of
fact, as far as the history, as far as could be
determined of structufes on the site. That is the
informatioh that I have as well of the site.

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: - You don’t have any further
information as to how‘fhe buildiﬁgs might have been
overlooked ét the time whén things were mapped?

- MR. ADKINS: We didn'f'consult witﬁ Rodgers,
Golden, and Halpern, our cdnsultants, to-find out how
the error may have beéﬁ made, other than I can just
gather that it was clustered together with the other
.parcel of land. It was a rather large holding by the

U.S. Government. And together, because of the size,

that this was a logical resource conservation area.
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Whereﬁy, on.the other side of the -- beydnd‘
the highway, there were other buildings and parcéls.of
land of the size that would have qﬁalified LDA
automatically. The onlyvpeason that I can give to you
thét it may have been overlooked, but wé didn’t bother
to call them énd ask them why.

CHAIRMAN ﬁdSTIAN: Could'I bring to your
attention to this plat for a moment?

MR. ADKINS: Yes.

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: The plat appears to be a
boundary suiQey, and it has some drawingé penciled in.
I see at least tw§ main dwéllings, and it looks like
maybé a third over here. That might be the third --

| DR. KRECH: One looks like an apartment
complex. 1Isn’t there an apartment complex on there?

MR. WITHERS: There’s a three-unit apartment
complex-here.

DR. KRECH: Yes.> Apartment complex here.

MR. WITHERS: There’s a mobile home here,.with
an éttached garage, a well --

DR. KRECH: And a mobile home over here.
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MR. WITHERS: -- house and there’s a mobile
home'right here. | |

DR. KRECHE Therefs a mobile home right. here,
too.

MR. ADKINS: Let me give/you this one. It
might be a little bit clgarer for you to understand.

DR. KRECH: Yes. The mobile home up hére
doesn’'t show, but there’s a mobile home -

MR. BLAKE: You don’t have any pictures of
those -- '

MR. VENTRE: I didn’t get that far.

MR. BLAKE: -- do you?

MR. VENTRE: No. I saw this cluster of
buildings up here. But I didn’t get much --

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: This is ﬁhe waterAhere?

MR. VENTRE: That's correct.

MR. ADKINS: That's correct.

DR. KRECH: That’s correct. And there’s a
drainage lead coming down here. The county --

MR. BLAKE:. Whefe is thé éccess road to the

dwellings?
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MR. VENTRE: Céming-off of the -- here, and’
then thgre’s.f— right up here off.thé road. It comes
right‘through here.

DR. KRECH: Yes. The road comes thrdugh here,
like so. And don’t go this far o§er, because you’ré up
to your éyeballs in -- over your knées in mud. " ;

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Well, I would take judicial
-- or commission notice; that there appears to be reason

to think that that might have been a separate area at

the time. So, I mean, it’s not unreasbnable to think

fhat there gould have been_a'mistake made in this.
instance,>given the large amount of land and the
tighthess with which that is over there.
DR. KRECH: I walked down to here -- mobile

home. 2Al1ll the way over there._

| MR. ADKINS: The only other thing I would add
to you tqnight is the file that I presented to YOu does
not have photographs that were presented to the county
by the applicant. That is in the County Commissioners’
file. The original fiie is there. And they do not

duplicate well, as you can see in your packet, what 'is
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presented to you by the staff.

So, we do have a few photographs of the
structures in our original file in the County
Commissioners’ Office.

CHAIRMAN BbSTiAN: One other queétion that méy
or may npt be relevant is'whether the ownership has
remained the same since December of 19857

MR. ADKINS: I can tell you very quickly. I
can't £el; you that the ownership within the limited
partnership has remained the same. |

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: 'I'ﬁ_not asking that.

MR. ADKINS: ABut_I can tell you the propérty ‘
owner -- or I believe I can -- what my beliéfs are. It
might have been Payne Logéing. I'm not sure. No, I
can’t tell_you for sure. 1It'’s only by parcel -- I
don't know, in 1985, who owned the property.

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN} That’'s not relevant; It's
your mistake.

MR. BLAKE:"Are you one of the 6wners?

MR. WITHERS: Yes, I an.

MR. BLAKE: Maybe you know that.
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MR. WITHERS: No. In 1985, no.

MR. BLAKE: No, you don’t know? Or, no, it
was --

MR. WITHERS: No. I don’'t know who owned it
in 1985. We bought it from a company called Payne
Logging Company. I’'m not sure wﬁether they oWned it in
1985'orlno£. K I s

MR. BLAKE: Ron, what was -- you mentioﬁed a
ratio of dwelling units per acre a few minufes ago.
What was that again? 1.4?

MR. ADKINS: 1.46 dwelling units per aére.

MR. BLAKE: And how did ybu get that?

MR. ADKINS: 1.46 acres per dwelling unit is
what I should say.

MR. BLAKE: Thefe you go --

DR. KRE?H: -- acres éer dwelling unit. Yes.

MR. BLAKE: It’s less than oneb;—

MR. ADKINS: Acres per dwelling ﬁnit.

MR.' BLAKE: It’'s five divided by seven
something.

MR. ADKINS: So. You need a mathematics
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major, I guess. I’'m just an engineering major. I
should have known you would have thought that.

Aéain, though, that)s within the range.of one
unit per-five acres, up to 3.99 unité per acre, which
would have been the criteria or realm of an LDA.

MR. BLAKE: And were those units occupied at

that time?.

MR. ADKINS: I can’t tell you how manf peoﬁle
were living in the apartment versus how many people were
living in the mobile home. I doh't know.

MR. BLAKE: Were they abandoned or vacant, or
were they actually in use, or don't‘you know?

MR.-ADKINS: Thé tax records show that the
residential use was on the prdpérty as of i985,’

MR. BLAKE: That means that the buildings weré
there.

MR. ADKINS: Yes. The‘buildings were there.

‘I'don’t know how many people were living within the

buildings. I don’t know that any of us knew -- any time
we mapped -- how many people and how many buildings were

occupied, but the use was there. As an apartment, it
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would have fluctuating -- or people living in it.

MR. WITHERS: The buildings have always been

| in use. They'’'ve never been abandoned, you know.

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: They are in use now?

MR. WITHERS: Yes.‘

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Would anyone else like fo
ask any‘unSfions, or have anything else to say?

THE AUDIENCE: (No response.)

CHAIRMAN BOSTIA&: Nofmally what we do is, we
have a written recérd open for two weeks at the |
Commission office and -- which is the Chesaﬁeake Bay
Critical Areas Commission, 275 West Street, Suite 320.

It's in Annapolis, Maryland 21401. If you have ény

‘comments that you’d like to send on, send them to Tom

Venfie at that address. Tom Ventre is the ---

DR. KRECH: 1In other words, the Commission is
not going to take action on this next week.

MR. VENTRE: It is on the agenda for next.
week.

DR. KRECH: 1Is it on the égenda for next week?

MR. VENTRE: Because of the --
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DR. KRECH: Time frame?

MR. VENTRE: -- we won't have it for the full
-- if you wish to make additional comments -- |

DR. KRECﬁ: So; it’s‘between now and nekt
Wednésday then.

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Okay. I‘1ll --

MR. VENTRE: If you want to submit anything

for the record.

DR; KRECH: I stand corrected. Not two weeks.

MR. WITHERS: Whaf? Their meeting iﬁ
Annapolis?

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Yes.

DR. KRECH: The meeting is in Aﬁnapolis, next
‘Wednesday.~

MR. WITHERS: Does anybody see any problem
with what I'm trying'to do? I mean, I came here'just
-- I've never been to one of thése hearings. I don't
knoﬁ the éounty haé had one of these, have they?

| CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: This is a --
MR. ADKINS: Not'er an error.'

DR. KRECH: Not for what?
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.MR. ADKINS: Not for a mapping error.

DR. KRECH: No. Not for a mapping error, we

haven’'t --

CHAIRMAN BOSTIAN: Well, we’ll stop the

hearing at that point then.

(Whereupon, at 6:50 p.m., the hearing was

I

concluded.)

(Exhibits not attached.)
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Critical Area Commission
ATTN: Thomas Ventre

275 West Street

Suite 320

Annapolis, MD 21401

RE: Hearing in the matter of Somerset County Map Assessment,
Case No: SO A-4

Dear Mr. Ventre:

Enclosed please find the Certificate of Notary sheet for

the above-referenced hearing. Please attach it to the original
transcript.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,

HUNT REPORI'ING COMPANY

CYNTHIA G. KNUTSEN

Secretary
enc
R LU v
©C ;
i
FEB 19 g9
Certified Verbatim Court Reporting and Litigation Support Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapoles
Scheduling/Mailing PG County Baltimore Washington
12 Crain Highway, N.W. 14714 Main Street Suite 100 1514 N. Capitol Street, NW
Glen Burnie, MD 21061 P.O. Box 563 11 East Lexington Street Washington, D.C. 20001

Upper Marlboro, MD 20773 Balimore, MD 21202




CERTIFICATE OF NOTARY

I, CHRIS HOFER, the officer before whom
the foregoing testimony was taken, do hereby certify
that the testimony which appears in the foregoing
transcript was taken by me by magnetic tape and
thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my
direction; that said testimony is a true record of the
testimony given; that I am neither counsel for, related
to, nor employed by any of the parties to the action in
which this testimony is taken; and, further, that I am
not a relative or employee of any attorney or counsel
employed by the parties hereto, nor financially or

otherwise interested in the outcome of the action.

ety

CHRIS HOFER
Notary Public in and for the
State of Maryland

My Commission Expires:

Lag :?o// 9¥ RECE‘AVED

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
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HUNTREPORTING 800 950.DEPO




CERTIFICATE OF NOTARY

I, CHRIS HOFER, the officer before whom
the foregoing testimony was taken, do hereby certify
that the testimony which appears in the foregoing
transcript was taken by me by magnetic tape and
thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my
direction; that said testimony is a true record of the
testimony given; that I am neither counsel for, related
| to, nor employed by any of the parties to the action in
which this testimony is taken; and, further, that I am
not a relative or employee of any attorney or counsel
employed by the parties hereto, nor financially or

otherwise interested in the outcome of the action.

Vo 2/ P

CHRIS HOFER [
Notary Public in and for the
State of Maryland

My Commission Expires:

RECEIVED!
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